Summary Report of Checkendon Parish Council meeting on 5th March 2019
Present were Mr. M. Wickens, Mr. D. Griggs, Mr. T. Corbishley, Mr D. Brown, and Mrs H. Waggett. 
Also in attendance Cllr. D. Nimmo Smith (part time)

Apologies were received from Mr. D. Petherick & Cllr. K. Bulmer
Matters Arising from minutes of previous meeting
30 MPH Speed Limit Exlade Street and 20MPH in the vicinity of the School

The 30 MPH speed limit in Exlade Street had been approved by OCC. The 20MPH in Main Street require “substantial engineering as part of the proposal” for traffic calming or Thames Valley Police will object. A meeting has been requested by Parish Council with Lee Turner at OCC. 
Bench in Memory of Dick Seymour

The PCC had given to the Parish Council all the money collected at Dick Seymour’s funeral and with an additional £200 held by his daughter over £500 was now available for the bench. The choice and installation was being made by a family friend.
Flooding on Main Street after A4074

Mr Corbishley was waiting for the response from the landowner regarding extending the soak away into their field.

First Aid Course

Mr Corbishley would arrange a course for April.

Report from Cllr. D. Nimmo Smith
A full report had been circulated

1. Fire and rescue services were being trained for first aid as they were often first responders at any scene.

2. SODC had passed their budget with a £5 rise on a band D property for their element.

3. The Council’s Local Plan was out for consultation.

The chairman asked that Cllr. Nimmo Smith look into planning enforcement issues in Checkendon. Often applications were not stated as being retrospective and even in circumstances where an application had been rejected on appeal the application had been contravened.

Sports Club Report

Because of the better than expected weather and ground conditions the ‘shock waving’ on the Sports Field had been brought forward from April.
Footpath Report
Nothing to report
School Report
Nothing to report

Playground Report

The official opening was planned for Saturday 6th April at 2pm, with refreshments afterwards in the village hall.
No further information was available regarding the grant application from funds allocated to Councillor Charles Bailey, for the tractor purchase.
Mr Corbishley would look to fill the gaps between the tiles at the swings and fit new chains and shackles as required before the re-opening. 

The repairs to the existing equipment were scheduled to begin and would be completed by the opening.

Mr Wickens would speak to Wickstead regarding the slope surfacing which had become slippery with algae build up and even though this was treated on a regular basis was still proving a problem. 

Mr Wickens would also ask for a quotation and ideas for a multi play for the younger children.

Clerk to start to organise plaque.

The Report book was signed and shavings have been replenished.

Village Hall Report 
New lettings had been found for the vacant evening slots.

A Spring Quiz is planned for 2nd May

Correspondence

Notice had been received from SODC on matters related to the Council Elections due to take place on 2nd May 

Planning

The following applications had been received.

P19/S0649/LB Nuthatch Cottage Uxmore Road 

Remove existing roof finish to original north-west wing. Upgrade to retain and repair as necessary. Internal damp proofing work to ground floor external walls of original north-west wing (sitting room and dining room) and rewiring to original north-west wing

Under consideration

P19/S0381/HH Hazel Shaw Checkendon 

Single and two storey side extension to house, conversion of existing attached garage to family room with new front bay window, new front porch and associated internal alterations. Demolition of existing shed, construction of new garage with room over with associated alterations to driveway. Relocation of oil tank.

Parish Council No objection

P19/S0353/DIS The Four Horseshoes 

Discharge of condition 3 - method statement for stud wall on application ref. P16/S0365/LB Internal works to facilitate conversion from public house to a single dwelling.

M. Wickens declared an interest on the following application

P19/S0244/FUL Scots Farm 

Temporary consent for the siting of a residential mobile home for a period of five years

No Objections but comments given that parish council wished to be taken into consideration

The following decisions had been received:
P19/S0098/HH Checkendon Equestrian Centre

Proposed erection of first floor side extension to existing dwelling. (Renewal of extant Planning Permission Application Ref: P16/S0468/HH).

Parish Council No Objection SODC Permission Granted
P18/S1621/FUL The Four Horseshoes Main Street 
Change of use of former pub to residential dwelling. SODC Permission granted
P18/S3697/FUL Nuthatch Farm House Uxmore Road 

Formation of a new vehicular access and driveway to Nuthatch Farm House (driveway realigned as shown on amended plan received 12th December 2018). Planning application Withdrawn

Chairman’s Business
Pavilion

The chairman stated that it was hoped that this would be the next major project for Checkendon after the completion of the playground.
Next Meetings
All meetings are held on Mondays at 8pm at Checkendon Village Hall
25th March – Annual Electors Meeting

13th May – Annual Parish Meeting

